Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Building Commission
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

61G20-1.001
Florida Building Code Adopted

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Building Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by the City of Ocala Growth Management on February 1, 2019. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: Petitioner requested an answer to the following questions, based upon the townhouse project described: 1. Does section 903.2.8, Florida Building Code, Building, 6th Edition (2017), apply to the proposed townhouse building? 2. Are fire sprinklers required in the building? On April 16, 2019, the Commission provided the following answers: The answer to Petitioner’s first question is no. Pursuant to section 101.2, Florida Building Code, Building, 6th Edition (2017), the project in question falls within the scope of the residential sections of the Florida Building Code; therefore, section 903.2.8, Florida Building Code, Building, 6th Edition (2017), does not apply to the townhouse in question. The answer to Petitioner’s second question is no. In accordance with section R313, Florida Building Code, Residential, 6th Edition (2017), the townhouse in question is not required to be sprinkled. These answers are predicated on the understanding that there is no lawfully adopted ordinance relating to fire sprinklers which has been in effect since January 1, 2010, and which has any bearing on this project.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Agency Clerk’s Office, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, (850)921-0342, AGC.Filing@myfloridalicense.com.
